NORCEMOG

NEWS

NORTH WEST AND CHESHIRE

May 2012

There was a better turnout at the AGM than the previous year, and the car park at the Royal Oak was well filled with Morgans. Not, though, as well filled as the parking spaces at Tan Hill the following Sunday on Drive It Day, even with the poorer weather. The Minutes of the AGM, with a subscription form for you to complete, otherwise this will be your last Newsletter; and a report on Tan Hill are included below. For your further enjoyment this year, May has a noggin at Elslack for you to give your attendance to John Alden in the very near future, please, and Mog on the Tyne. Note the change of venue for the Autotest and Concourse, from Myerscough to the Commercial Vehicle Museum in Leyland. Same exciting day, and with the added attraction of the Museum, it will be even better than usual.

NORCEMOG REGALIA – Jancraft.com hold a copy of our NORCEMOG badge, they will either sell you items of clothing and add our badge or if you prefer you can buy your own garments and they will embroider the badge for you. If you would like more information you can look on their website or give me a ring – Isobel Moore 01253 738201 – I still have a few of our car badges in stock which are a good addition to your car.

NorceMog Diary of Events

May 13^{th} Mid Month Noggin – The Tempest Arms, Elsack, Nr Skipton, North Yorkshire. BD23 3AY.Tel:01282 842450 Good Pub Guides 'Pub of the Year 2011'. It has a good menu with main course prices ranging from £10.00 to £14.50, desserts at £5.50. Booked for 12.00 to ensure parking space. John Alden Tel 01253 726 314

May 19th-20th Mog on the Tyne - Josie Sandford 01661 844778 See below for very comprehensive details.

June 3rd Tatton Park Classic & Performance Car Show Martin Cocks – Tel 01772 962936 See below for details and a form to return to Martin

June 10^{th} Autotest & Concours – Commercial Vehicle Museum, Leyland Bryan Rawlinson - Tel 01995 604716

June 15th-17th Cholmondeley Festival of Power - Colin Hill Tel 01457 764804 Details below.

June 24th Arley Hall Garden Festival Geoff Mizon –Tel 01253 892 733 – Details below.

July 8th Brockhall Nature Reserve Andy & Sue Bleasdale - Tel 01995 61718

July 14th – 15th Oulton Park Classic Car Race/Show Martin Cocks – Tel 01772 962936 See below for details and a form to return to Martin

August 12th Mid Month Noggin – Bryan & Linda Fearn – Tel 01253 891539

Aug 26th-27th Oulton Park Gold Cup Geoff Mizon – Tel 01253 892 733

Sept 8th-9th Morgans at Windermere Andrew, Hirst

Sept 9th Mid Month Noggin - Anderton Boat Lift

Andrew & Joan Threlkeld - Tel 01606 852 395

Oct 19th – 21st Weekend Away – Palace Hotel, Buxton

Nov 11th Mid Month Noggin – Boundary Mill Barbara & Roy 01772 324134

Dec 9th Christmas Party Volunteer required – South of Preston ??

2013

Jan 13th Mid Month Noggin Volunteer required

Feb 10th Mid Month Noggin Volunteer required

Mar 9th – 10th Weekend Away Volunteer required

April 14th AGM

NORCEMOG AGM MINUTES - 15th April 2012

The Annual General meeting was held at The Royal Oak, Garstang. 24 members were present and the meeting commenced at 14:00. (After another excellent lunch).

Apologies - were received from Nick & Janet Taylor, Margaret Martin, Andy Bleasdale and Colin Hill.

Secretary's Report – Eddy Brandon who was attending his first meeting of Norcemog was welcomed. 2011 had had a full programme of events and it was disappointing that many of them were poorly attended. The committee had tried to ensure that events and meetings were in line with what the members wanted and the AGM was the opportunity for members to have their say collectively on the content of the 2012 programme of events.

It was encouraging that the response to the request for volunteers to take on the responsibility for organising Noggins in 2012 had been excellent and all dates are filled. In some cases the details need finalising and this will be discussed later.

The committee had met 4 times during the year and the minutes of the meetings published in the Newsletter. Members should feel free to contact their committee members to seek clarification of the minutes if necessary or to ask for matters to be raised at future meetings.

Treasurer's Report – Copies of the accounts were distributed which showed virtually the same balance as last year. This included monies from the sale of regalia resulting in a reduced value of stock held. So far only 13 members had paid their 2012 subs and when the remaining expected subs had been received the accounts would show a healthy balance.

Election of Officers – All Officers need to be elected each year. 2 proposals for committee members had been received and all existing members had agreed to stand again. This resulted in the proposed 2012 being as below, which was accepted by a vote of members present.

Chairman - Andy Bleasdale Secretary - Geoff Mizon Treasurer - Bryan Rawlinson Regalia Officer - Isobel Moore Newsletter Editor - Adrian Grant Competition Secretary - Martin Cocks General Officer - Eric Isherwood General Officer - Margaret Martin

General Officer - Roy Wilkinson & Barbara

General Officer - John Alden

Awards Presentation – Most awards are presented at the event where they are won. However, we do another "annual" awards which had traditionally been presented at the Norcemog Dinner Dances. The committee had decided that rather than take up time at an event where time between dinner and dance was short, in future awards would be presented at the Christmas Party. Due to the change of venue and format of the last Christmas Party the awards were not presented and instead would be presented here at The AGM.

The awards to be presented are the Scriptwriters Award in recognition of the contribution made toward the content of the Newsletter and the "Layshaft" given to the member who in the opinion of the committee had the most memorable "bump" during in the year. Roy Wilkinson won both of these awards for 2011, for his Newsletter reports and for his nerve tingling performance in the 2011 Autotest. The presentation was made by Susan Bleasdale accompanied by hearty applause from the members present.

2012/13 Diary of Events – During 2011 attendances at events were very disappointing. If this was because events were of the wrong type now was the opportunity to change that. It is most disappointing for members to organise events and then get very little interest. The Autotest and Gymkhana were examples, where only 3 or 4 entrants competed. These events take time and effort to organise involving Safety Cases, Permits, Course design, marshals and acquisition of a suitable venue. We are a motoring club and should support motoring events.

Drive it Day is on Sunday 22nd April and 9 Norcemog cars will be joining in with Yorkshire, LinMog and NorMog in a drive to Tann Hill. 60+ cars are expected.

John Alden is organising the May Noggin and so far has received no reservations, members present said they would check their diaries and contact John if they could attend. It was agreed to go ahead with the event even with a small number.

Martin Cocks is organising the free passes for The Tatton Park Classic and Performance Car Show. To date 13 of the 16 passes have been allocated but we have had to open the event up to the MSCC nationally and to the 3 Wheeler club. (only 6 of the 13 are Norcemog members).

Bryan Rawlinson has found a new venue for the Autotest and Concours which will be held at The Commercial Vehicle Museum in Leyland. Isobel commented that the Museum is very interesting and well worth a visit. To make this event a success we need a reasonable number of entrants (more than the 3 we got last year). This is a test of driving skills with a "fun" element. Members should be assured that they are not going to damage their cars or be asked to race around squealing tyres. If you are really unsure go along and watch and if tempted enter on the day, but a least go along and tell Bryan that you will be doing so.

We have 10 free passes for Arley Hall Garden Festival, so far none have been requested. This is an opportunity to display your pride and joy right in front of Arley Hall and get a free pass to do it. Contact Geoff Mizon if you want a pass (After the meeting 5 passes were given out).

Andy and Sue are organising the Noggin to be held at The Brockhall Nature Reserve in July. Sue explained that an entry/parking fee of £5 per car would be charged. A general consensus was that the venue was well worth visiting having several walks to experience the flora and fauna within the reserve. There was a restaurant as well as several picnic areas with tables.

Martin Cocks was arranging the free passes for the Oulton Park Classic Car Show/Race in July. This is not the Gold Cup, but is a new event for us to be invited to and is organised by the same people who organise the Tatton Park Show. Paddock passes will entitle holders to have a lap or two around the track at lunch time before the racing starts.

Bryan and Linda Fearn are organising the August Noggin. Bryan asked what type of event the members wanted. In his limited experience it seemed that visits to historic buildings were popular but he asked if a scenic run would be preferred. Members supported the idea of a run to an historic building including a tour preceded or followed by a lunch would be ideal.

Geoff Mizon was arranging for passes for the Oulton Park Gold Cup over the August Bank Holiday and reminded members that this year in order to qualify for a free pass and all that goes with it your car had to have been registered before 1980. It was also expected that drivers and their passengers would wear period dress appropriate to the age of their car.

In September we have a visit to The Anderton Boat Lift which connects the Trent and Mersey Canal with the River Weaver at Anderton, just outside Northwich, being arranged by Andrew and Joan Threlkeld. We have to be there by 10:00 to use the lift before it opens for canal/river traffic and if we get more than 20 attending we will get a private trip on the River Weaver.

An Autumn Retreat has been organised for the weekend of 19-21 October at The Palace Hotel, Buxton. This where the 2010 National Event was based. We have managed to get very competitive rates for 20 rooms and plan the event to be for Norcemog only. Keep an eye on the Newsletter for further details.

Roy and Barbara offered to organise the November Noggin and suggested a trip to Boundary Mill with lunch at the Fish and Chip Restaurant opposite. They were planning on have members of the MG Club there too to give the men something to do whilst their other halves were taking retail therapy. The members asked them to go ahead with this.

The Christmas Party was discussed at some length. It was recognised that our membership had aged and that the parties which we all enjoyed in the past with children, a Father Christmas giving out presents and carol singing was no longer possible. This came to a head last year when at short notice we had to cancel our booking of Barnacre Village Hall and have a Christmas Lunch at a local restaurant. It was also agreed to hold the event further south in order to be nearer to more of our members in a hope that this would encourage a larger attendance. With this in mind Roy and Barbara offered to investigate the possibility of holding a lunchtime Christmas Party at the Mollington Banistre near Chester. (Where we went for our dinner dance 2 years ago). They were asked to get a rates for people to stay overnight either before or after the lunch or both.

Looking forward David Haynes asked if any members were interested in a European Trip in 2013. He said that if so he would be happy to take on the organising of such a trip, but he would have to start planning soon. So if you are interested contact David and tell him. If you have any preference for the length of trip and time of year you could include that in your email to. "david.una@hotmail.co.uk"

Norcemog Constitution – It had been necessary to amend our centre constitution to fall in line with the MSCC National Committee requirements regarding membership description. In the past we had all been "members" of the MSCC and "affiliate members" of our centre. Things have been simplified and we are now simply "members" of both the MSCC and our Centre. The members approved the amendment of the centre constitution.

Any Other Business -There being no other business the secretary thanked everybody for attending and closed the meeting at 15:00

MSCC NORCEMOG

SUBSCRIPTION FORM

Annual Subscription £6.00 (runs from 1^{st} April)

Please complete Clearly in Block Capitals
MSCC Membership Number
Surname:
Mr/Mrs/Ms/Miss or Title:
Forenames:
Partner:
Address:
Post Code
Telephone No: Mobile No:
Fax No:
E-mail address:
Morgan Car Registration Number:
I agree to E-mail/telephone reminders or details of events.
Yes No Please delete as appropriate
I am willing to allow my name, address and telephone number to be circulated amongst the Norcemog affiliated members.
Yes No Please delete as appropriate
Please return this form together with your remittance (payable to MSCC Norcemog to: -
Bryan Rawlinson, Treasurer, 21 Graham Road, Cabus, Garstang, Preston, PR3 1LB

2012 Drive It Day 22 April

The weather on Sunday morning confirmed the forecast, so the hood was erected. Geoff had e mailed round his route back from Hawes the previous week, and due comparison with the map enabled a timely journey there, allowing time to investigate where exactly the Creamery was. Everyone else seemed to have read only part of the sign that also said 200 yards on as well, and as a consequence had spent time touring a car park!

It was similarly difficult to detect the discrete lane by which to leave Hawes and head for Tan Hill, but once on it, the road provided an interesting, if somewhat bleak journey, with the persistent rain adding to the experience. Arrival at Tan Hill along with a substantial number of other Morgans, and access to warmth, a drink and a comfortable armchair was only a temporary period of relaxation, however. The success of the ploy to entice Morgans from all of the surrounding centres had led to a significant degree of overcrowding, and this was to be overcome by having those used to the bracing experience of open air driving reliving this freshness in the substantially less comfortable, and enormously less warm, or even welcoming, ambience of the barn – still redolent of Christmas decorations, and, until some helpful soul pulled back the shutters, rather dimly lit as well.

The dispersal of the food, ordered in advance, was similarly challenging. Those of us who had ordered the Yorkshire pudding were served first, but there was a wait for the lasagne, some of which was less warm than it might have been, and as for the poor soul who ordered the burger, he was able to confirm that everyone else in the room – about 80 all told – were all ready for their sticky toffee pudding or apple crumble before his offering appeared. The puddings were served with increased alacrity, though, and then the tea and coffee, and the indomitable Morgan spirit seemed to make light of the inconveniences.

And all of the time, it rained, leading to consideration of alternative return routes. We descended from the height of Tan Hill – according to the writing on the wall, at 1237 feet above sea level – towards Kirby Steven, and thence to the M6, where, miraculously, it was dry. By the time we got onto the M55, it was sunny as well! And the return journey took no longer then the outward one, either.

Lest you are left with the impression that the day was dreary from start to finish, in support of your preference never to attend, despite continuing to pay for membership, I can assure you that it was a really good day out, and we were able to laugh off all of the setbacks, even the indigestions. Tan Hill is worth another visit – in the dry, hopefully.

Adrian Grant.

MOG ON THE TYNE 2012 TO BE HELD AT TYNEDALE RUGBY FOOTBALL CLUB, CORBRIDGE NEXT TO CORBRIDGE RAILWAY STATION NE45 5AY

Mrs Josie Sandford Locksley 45 Meadowfield Road Stocksfield Northumberland NE43 7PY

Tel: 01661 844778

Dear Centre Secretary

I am forwarding you a copy of the information pack for Mog on the Tyne 2012 for one or more of the following reasons.

- 1. As a NORMOG member
- 2. As a result of your request for information
- 3. As a participant in Mog On The Tyne 2011 and hope very much that you will come again this year.
- 4. As a MSCC Centre Secretary and we very much hope that you will in turn email this information pack onto your club members ~ they can be assured of a very warm welcome.

PROPOSED PROGRAMME

Friday 18th May 2012

6.30 – 7.15 pm Meet in the Rugby Club's Club house for Registration and collection of your Welcome Pack (this will contain meal tickets which will be needed for the

evening meal)

7.00 onwards Noggin in the Club House bar followed by meal. You can enjoy a drink and meet fellow Morgan owners

Saturday 19th May 2012

10.00 am Meet at the Rugby Club and depart on your chosen scenic run
 6.30 – 7.00 pm Further period for registration for those who are only attending the evening meal.

7.00-7.30 pm Pre dinner drinks

7.30 pm Meal and entertainment by "The Gastric Band" (Dress smart casual)

Sunday 20th May 2012

11.00 am Gymkhana (please bring picnic) $\sim £5.00$ per car

3.30 - 4.00 pm Prize giving and departure.

I have taken the liberty of enclosing a list of local hotels and B & B's, or alternatively you can camp on the Rugby Club at a cost of £6.00 per night

We very much hope that we can welcome you to the event this year.

Yours sincerely

Josie

Josie Sandford

MOG ON THE TYNE (MOTT) ~ BOOKING FORM 2012

Names:	Address :			
Driver				
Passenger				
Tel. No	Po	st Code		
No. in party	Car Model	Year	Reg No	
Where you will b	be staying			
Friday 18 th May : Noggin including for Saturday 19 th Ma	ood @ £10			
Camping/Caravan @ £6.00 Per nigh				
Gymkhana @ £5.0	00 per car			
MENU CHOICE F	BER TO RETURN Y ORM (with this bo e included in your '	oking form)		
MSCC CENTRE		MSCC No		
NATIONAL ENTR	RY PRICE PER CA	R £20.00 OR		
CURRENT NORM	OG MEMBERS EN	ITRY PRICE £10.00		
ENTRIES CLOSE	<u>4^{тн} МАУ 2012</u> ТО =====		£	
Mrs. J. Sandford	, Locksley, 45 Me		orth East ~Return to: tocksfield, NE43 7PY close a SAE)	
		DISCLAIMER		
their car complies I have read and u	with all relevant le	egislation at all times. ove disclaimer and ag	is the duty of all drivers that they a gree to read all the information in t	
SIGNATURE		DATE		

MOG ON THE TYNE ~ 2012 ~ MENU CHOICE

	K MEAL ~	£10.00
Friday 18 th May ~ Bar Meal	Driver	Passenge r
Lasagne		
Cottage Pie		
SATURDAY 19 TH MAY ~ 3 CO	OURSE ME	AL ~ £21.50
Saturday 19 th May ~ Starter	Driver	Passenge r
Melon		
Vegetable Soup		
Saturday 19 th May ~ Main Course	Driver	Passanga
Saturday 19 May ~ Main Course	Driver	Passenge r
Chicken in White Wine & Tyme Jus		
Spanish Chicken ~ Tomato & Shallots in Sherry Jus		
Saturday 19 th May ~ Sweet	Driver	Passenge
, ,		r
Berry Pavlova		
Fruit Salad		
Coffee		
Please state any particular dietary requiremen	nts	
	form and re	emittance to:
Please make your choice and send with your entry f		
Please make your choice and send with your entry for Mrs J. Sandford, Locksley, 45 Meadowfield Road, Stocksfield, N		erland, NE 4

LOCAL HOTELS, B & B'S AND TOURIST INFORMATION OFFICES

Hexham Tourist information 01434 652220

Corbridge Tourist information 01434 632815

LOCAL HOTELS

Slaley Hall Slaley 01434 673962

Best Western Beaumont HotelHexham 01434 602331

Matfen Hall, Matfen 01661 886500

Langley Castle Langley on Tyne 01434 688888
The Wheatsheaf Hotel Corbridge 01434 632020
Angel of Corbridge Corbridge 01434 632119

LOCAL B & B'S

Ovington House	Ovington	01661 832442
Locksley B & B	Stocksfield	01661 844778
Fellcroft B & B	Corbridge	01434 632384
Anick Grange Farn	n Hexham	01434 603807
The Hayes	Corbridge	01434 632010
Norgate B & B	Corbridge	01434 633736
Dilston Mill B & B	Corbridge	01434 633493

USEFUL WEB SITE

<u>www.visitnorthumberland.com</u> which shows self catering accommodation and many other B & B's

AUTO-JUMBLE

If sufficient interest, we are hoping to hold a small Auto-Jumble on the Sunday.

Anyone attending the event that may have some Morgan spares, parts, books, clothing or miscellaneous paraphernalia connected with "Morgans," are invited to bring them along on the Sunday morning for entry into the Auto-Jumble. Someone will be on hand to enter these articles.

The vendor to price up what they require for the item and NORMOG will keep 10% of the selling price to offset the cost of MOTT.

Remember to call back at the tent to collect any unsold items or your proceeds from the sale before returning home.

TATTON PARK CLASSIC AND PERFORMANCE SPECTACULAR June 3rd 2012

We have been invited to provide a display of Morgan Cars for the above event. I propose that as usual we plan to attend the show on the Sunday and have requested 16 free passes. If you would like to attend and take advantage of a free pass give me a ring to reserve your place and then please complete the form below and send together with a stamped addressed envelope to me at :

Martin Cocks, 34 Hazelmere Road, Fulwood, Preston PR2 9UL

This event attracts a vast array of classic/performance cars as well as our Morgans and is something not to be missed. There is also perhaps the largest autojumble as well as many trade stands to tempt you, and in addition you can visit the House and Gardens (National Trust) and spend the afternoon with some peace and quiet if that is your choice. **The latest date for sending me the completed form is 27**th March 2012

Martin Cocks	Email: martincocks@btinternet.com	Tel: 07973488504
Request for Free	Pass for Tatton Park Show 3 rd June 2012	
Name.		
Make.		
Model.		
Reg No.		
Year.		

Don't forget to enclose a SAE for your pass to be sent to you.



CHOLMONDELEY PAGEANT OF POWER

15th 16th 17th JUNE 2012



The High Peak Centre (TORMOG) has once again secured an invite to the world famous Cholmondeley Pageant of Power. This event although smaller, is very similar to the Goodwood Festival of Speed.

The 2012 Pageant of Power will be held on June 15th -17th, a whole month earlier than the event's normal slot in July. Analysis of the weather patterns at this location, over the last 10 years showed July is a third wetter than June and so the decision was made to bring the fifth Pageant of Power forward a month to June.











All Centres are welcome to join TORMOG at this celebration of power and speed held in the south Cheshire countryside. The event takes place at Cholmondeley Castle, which is situated on the A49 between Warrington to Shrewsbury. (postcode for Sat Nav is SY14 8AH) There are excellent links to the motorway network and road closures in operation. We have a gazebo type shelter which will offer protection in the hopefully unlikely event of inclement weather.

You can display your Morgan on our club pitch situated directly alongside the track or simply attend the event in any vehicle and park in the main car park. Whichever you choose, we have a special club rate which could save you 60% on the normal ticket price. You must be however book before the 31st March 2012.

If you wish to join us at this year's event you must obtain tickets directly from the organisers at www.cpop.co.uk
Do so as soon as possible, as the discount available reduces nearer the date of the event.

The Code required to obtain discounted tickets is :- (CC3DT) for 3 days incl Concert or (CCDT) for 1 day.











If you intend displaying your Morgan it is **most important** that you let me have your **full name and address**, and **car details**, immediately after you have placed your order for tickets. These details are required to determine vehicle numbers and to obtain, on your behalf sufficient Morgan Club Passes. Without these you cannot gain entry into the Morgan Club Area. Your Event Entry Tickets will be sent to you direct from CPOP. Your Morgan Club Pass will be sent to you by the High Peak Centre. We also need to know which **day** or **days you are attending**.

Book Sat and Sun and get Fri practice day and Concert for free.

If you have any questions or difficulty ordering your tickets on the internet or by phone, please contact me, Colin Hill on 01457 764804 chairman@tormog.co.uk or our Centre Secretary, Jim Richardson on 01625 528641 centresecretary@tormog.co.uk



ARLEY HALL & GARDENS ARLEY GARDEN FESTIVAL Saturday 23rd and Sunday 24th June 2012

Arley Hall have been staging their Garden Festival for 17 years and by all accounts it is a rather good show. More details can be seen on their website at www.arleyhallandgardens.com. We have been invited to provide a display of Morgans on Sunday 24th June. Their plan is to have our cars parked directly in front of the Hall as a major attraction. We will be provided with space to put up a gazebo but have been requested not to picnic around the cars. (We can use our chairs and sit with the cars however).

I have 10 passes which will admit the car, driver and 1 passenger on Sunday 24th only. These will be issued on a first come first served basis. If you would like to take part in this event please email me to claim your pass. Include details of your car, Model, colour, year and reg no. Nearer the time I will ask the successful people to send me an A5 SAE so I can send out the passes and arrival and departure details.

Geoff.mizon@btopenworld.com

01253 892 733

Martin Cocks

Geoff.

OULTON PARK CLASSIC CAR SHOW JULY 14TH & 15TH 2012

We have been invited to provide a display of Morgan Cars for the above event. This is a new event for us which includes racing on the Saturday and Classic Track Cavalcades on the Sunday. I propose that we plan to attend the event on the both the Saturday and Sunday and have requested 16 free passes for both days. If you would like to attend and take advantage of a free pass give me a ring to reserve your place and then please complete the form below and send together with a stamped addressed envelope to me at:

Tel: 07973488504

Martin Cocks, 34 Hazelmere Road, Fulwood, Preston PR2 9UL

The latest date for sending me the completed form is 28th May 2012

Email: martincocks@btinternet.com

Request for Free Pass for Oulton Park Classic Car Show 14 th & 15 th July 2012 Name.
Make.
Model.
Reg No.
Year.
wish to attend on Sat Only or Sun Only or both Sat & Sun (delete as appropriate)
Don't forget to enclose a SAE for your pass to be sent to you.

26 and 27 August 2012 Oulton Park Gold Cup

This year's Oulton Park Gold Cup event on August Bank Holiday weekend is billed to be the best yet. The programme of racing from classic saloons, sports cars and single seaters will be complemented by a plethora of period activities and a period-themed venue following significant investment in the event from circuit owner MotorSport Vision (MSV).

The organisers are inviting clubs to help create a unique atmosphere on the infield of the circuit and want this to mirror the era represented by the cars on the track. To do so, this year free infield passes will only be issued to vehicles manufactured before 1980. All other vehicles will only be able to enter via our regular public entrances at East Gate and Knickerbrook. Having purchased entry tickets (see below for prices).

It is hoped that drivers and passengers will enter into the spirit of the event by dressing in 1960s and 70s period costume. As an incentive, all those dressed accordingly will benefit from exclusive access to a grid walk before a race on the Sunday and Monday, where you'll be free to roam around the cars, meet the drivers and enjoy live music. (This sounds like an attempt to create an "Oulton Park Revival"

There will also be a track parade on the Sunday morning where you'll have the opportunity to take your vehicle around the Oulton Park circuit before the racing commences. This will be open to all display cars which fit our infield criteria, but only if the driver and passengers are suitably attired!

Anyone bringing a car for display will receive free of charge admission and a vehicle pass. Any additional passengers attending will need to purchase tickets, which are available at the following prices:

£21 per adult on the gate each day (£17 booked in advance) £15 per senior on the gate each day (senior tickets are not available in advance) Children 12 and under go free Booking is via www.oultonpark.co.uk or by calling 0843 453 9000.

Camping is available to purchase at £25 per person (£16 in advance). Gates will open at 7am on each day.

If you would like to attend and have a "qualifying vehicle" please send an e-mail to geoff.mizon@btinternet.com including details of your car and whether you want a pass for Sun, Mon, or Sun & Mon by the **30th June 2012 at the latest**. (We don't want a repeat of last year's late issued passes).

Geoff Mizon

01253 892 733